Approved:	April 1, 2011
	Date

MINUTES OF THE HOUSE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gary Hayzlett at 4:30 p.m. on March 28, 2011, in the Rotunda outside House Chambers.

All members were present except:

Representative Vince Wetta

Representative Tom Arpke

Representative James Fawcett

Representative Brett Hildabrand

Representative Sheryl Spalding

Representative Vern Swanson

Representative Jerry Williams

Representative Ron Worley

Committee staff present:

Scott Wells, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Jill Shelley, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Betty Boaz, Committee Assistant

Conferees appearing before the Committee:

None

Others attending.

None

Chairman Hayzlett opened the meeting on SB 225.

<u>SB 225 – Renaming a portion of Interstate 70 as the Eisenhower/Truman Presidential highway</u>

Chairman Hayzlett explained <u>SB 225</u> then without objection from the Committee, the Chairman sought discussion and action on <u>SB 225</u>. Representative Grant moved to remove the contents of <u>SB 225</u> and replace with language which would allow the Secretary of Transportation to authorize transit buses to be operated on the right shoulders of highways in the state highway system in Wyandotte County. The bill also would require the commissioners of Wyandotte County to report to the Legislature concerning implementation and operation of the "bus on shoulder" program. This bill will be designated as **H Sub for SB 225**. The motion was seconded by Representative Montgomery and the motion carried.

There being no further business before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned.